April, 1974

### APRIL MEETING

APR 11 1974

OTTAWA

Place:

Skyline Hotel

Date:

Wednesday, April 17 to Friday,

April 19, inclusive.

Topic:

CHAPTER REGIONAL

CONFERENCE

All details on the Conference were mailed with our last newsletter and members are encouraged to attend all sessions. The Thursday noon luncheon represents our April Chapter meeting.

## PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

All systems are "Go" for the Chapter's Regional Conference (CRC) to be held at the Skyline Hotel 17 - 20 April, 1974. Al Oakes and his committees have done a great job with the planning and organization and our pre-registration indicates we can expect a good turn out for all events. Talk the conference up with everyone you meet between now and the 17 April. Perhaps your enthusiasm will encourage an undecided member to attend and the greater the participation the better the event. If you miss it you won't get another chance before 1987.

Our May 21 meeting, besides being the last for this year will be our election night. It is also going to be our Past

The state of the state of the state of

Presidents night. We are contacting all past presidents to attend and inviting them to give a short resume or some highlight of their year in office. We have confirmation that Paul Fortier, Ian Paterson and George McRae are coming from out of town, and we expect all local past presidents to attend. This should be a great evening for both old and new members as we chronical the years 1952/53 to 1972/73. Come see and hear from the people who are mainly responsible for the strength of our chapter today.

# ASHRAE DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEES

As a part of C.R.C., our Chapter will nominate candidates for Society Committee work and Awards. It will be of interest to review the names of our Chapter members presently working for ASHRAE, outside the Ottawa Valley Chapter.

Grant Wilson, our Chapter Treasurer, is serving a three year term on the Board of Directors for the Society (1973 to 1976). He is also a member of the Finance Committee and serving as an ex officio member on Committees for the Handbook, the Journal and Publishing.

Jake Klassen is serving as the Chairman of the Conference Coordinating Committee.

Al Oakes is serving on the Exposition Policy Committee.

The Late of the House

#### NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Nominating Committee for Board of Governors 1974 - 75 submitted the following names at our last Chapter meeting:

President

Rudolph Jetzelsperger

Vice President

Charles Hobbs

C-----

Grant Wilson

Secretary Treasurer

Jim Black

**Board Members** 

Gary Bugler

Bob McKee

Ralph Warring

Any Chapter member may nominate additional names for these offices and such nominations must be given to the Chapter Secretary, C. Hobbs, prior to April 19, 1974. The nominees written consent to stand for office, must accompany the nomination.

## **ASHRAE RESEARCH**

The Research Committee under the Chairmanship of George Carscallen is now at work. As in the past few years, all the money collected in Canada is used for funding Research Projects in Canada. Everyone's help is needed to make this a successful campaign.

## MONTREAL CHAPTER LACHUTE GOLF TOURNAMENT

The Lachute Golf Tournament is scheduled for Tuesday, June 18, 1974. As in most other tournaments these days, tickets must be purchased prior to May 31, in order to get starting times. The Secretary, C. Hobbs, has a supply of registration forms from the Montreal Chapter.